Sons of the American Revolution
Marquis De Lafayette Chapter
Tuesday March 11, 2014
Minutes of March MDL Chapter Meeting

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by President Bo Hill. We then said Pledge of Allegiance, the Pledge to the SAR, The invocation was said by Chaplain Charles Baker and he thanked all for their prayers and cards during his recent illness. Guests and family members were introduced and welcomed. 
2. The presentation for the outstanding JROTC Cadet was made to Cadet Alyssa Madison Holt; she was not only won for our chapter but for the State Society as well. She was presented with a medal and a certificate for outstanding cadet from each society and was awarded $100 from the chapter and received a check for $600 from the State.
3. Vice President Knox Herndon then introduced Col Ben Malcom US Army Ret.  He gave an informative talk on Special Forces and the CIA in the Korean War and he gave an update on what is going on in North Korea today. He has written a book the White Tigers about the operations behind enemy lines during the Korean War. His book was offered for sale. 
4. President Hill then presented Col Malcom with a certificate of appreciation for his presentation.
5. The secretary reported that the Minutes of the February meeting were e-mailed to all. No corrections were received the minutes were approved as e-mailed.
6. The treasurer was absent so no report was given.
7. Chaplains Report: Chaplain Baker has been in contact with Hal Dayhuff. Tony Martin said he is doing ok he had some other meeting to attend tonight.
8.  Genealogist and Registrar report we have two family applications, one for the Hurt family that the state has questions on and one for the Smith family at headquarters that needs additional information. 
9. Historian report: Compatriot Swab asked if we were doing anything for the 190th anniversary of Lafayette’s arrival back in Georgia. Compatriot Jessel mentioned that the National will have a medal coming out for the 125th anniversary of the National SAR cost $25. We have some Patriot Magnets for your car; if you purchased one for $25 and it fell apart see Compatriot Jessel for a new one. He also has some new that you can purchase. These are both fund raisers for the new Headquarters in Louisville
10. President Hill reported that he believes that we may have some entries for the poster contest from the Skipstone School in Griffin. We may be able to work with the VFW and /or the American Legion for the oratory contest. If you are a member of one of these organizations we can use your help with this. 
11. Next month we will be meeting earlier at 5 PM in Senoia. Details are listed below.  
12.  In the future Bo would like to have a meeting at the Holiday- Fife Museum. 
13.  JROTC committee:  We have 24 JROTC Units in the High Schools in our area this is broken down into two regions 10 schools in the east region that Tony Martin coordinates  and 14 in the West that David Jessel coordinates. Both Tony and David will need help with these as the High Schools may have their awards ceremonies on the same evenings.  Most ceremonies’ are during the week in April and May. The only requirement is that you show up and present the medal when it is announced.
14. Bo then presented the good citizenship award to Laura Moody Jursic and the good citizenship award to Compatriot Philip Moody for their support of the SAR and the chapter.
15. Compatriot Tony Martin was awarded the Bronze Roger Sherman Medal for his service to the SAR.
16. Compatriot David Jessel was given the certificate naming him a member of the Vietnam War Veterans Corps authorizing him to be able to purchase and wear the War Service medal. Compatriot Jessel was also presented the ten year membership award for ten years service to the SAR.  
17. The coming events were reviewed. 
18. We have two tentative Graves marking of two patriots buried in the White Oak Cemetery in Senoia 2696 Warton Road on June 21, 2014. Compatriot Wylie asked anyone willing to help him with the preparations he could use the help.
19. The refreshments for tonight were supplied by Bo and Lucinda Hill. It is requested that you sign up for refreshments during the month of your birthday. We need someone to sign up for September.
20. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM with the recessional of the SAR and benediction.

 Respectfully Submitted

Walter B. Reed
Walter B. Reed
Secretary, MDL Chapter, GASSAR
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